
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

08/24/2013 
News Release 

 

 

Sheriff Lavender reports that his office was dispatched to the 7000 block of St. Rt. 138 on 

08/23/2013 shortly before 4:00 p.m. in reference to a burglary in progress.  

 

Deputies arrived and spoke to neighbors who said that they had confronted a male and a 

female suspect at the residence. Neighbors reported that the male suspect brandished a 

pistol and threatened to shoot. Neighbors said the two then took off in a vehicle at a high 

rate of speed.  

 

One of the neighbors attempted to follow the vehicle on St. Rt. 138, but reports stopping 

after the male suspect fired several shots at him from the vehicle.  

 

The Ross County Sheriff’s Office Detective’s Division was assigned to the incident and 

was able to obtain information that the two might be headed toward Kettering, Ohio. 

Kettering Police Department was notified and was subsequently able to locate the two 

suspects in their jurisdiction. Kettering Police Department was able to locate the pistol on 

the male suspect and also several items that were taken from the residence on St. Rt. 138. 

 

The two suspects are currently being held in the Montgomery County Jail on Felony 

Charges. 

 

Ross County Detectives are still currently working on the case and expect to file several 

more felony charges on the suspects Monday morning.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


